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TESTIMONY ON GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE NO. 708, SUBMITTING FOR 
CONSIDERATION AND CONFIRMATION TO THE ELEVATOR MECHANICS 
LICENSING BOARD, GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE, STEVE TSUNEMOTO, FOR A 
TERM TO EXPIRE 06-30-2022. 
 
TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, AND MEMBERS OF THE 
COMMITTEE: 
 
 My name is Kedin Kleinhans, and I am the Executive Officer for the Elevator 

Mechanics Licensing Board (“Board”), Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs 

(“Department”).  The Department appreciates the opportunity to testify on G.M. 708, 

regarding the reappointment of Steve Tsunemoto to the Board.  The Department 

supports the confirmation of Mr. Tsunemoto’s reappointment to the Board. 

 Mr. Tsunemoto has served on the Board as an industry member since March 1, 

2016, and has attended fourteen out of fifteen meetings since his appointment.  He has 

been licensed as an elevator mechanic since February 21, 1989, and his license is 

current, active, and in good standing. 

 Mr. Tsunemoto has a long history of public service, having formerly served on 

the Board from July 2005 to June 2011.  We believe that Mr. Tsunemoto’s interest in 

serving on the Board, his knowledge and experience in the profession, and his desire to 
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contribute to the profession will continue to enhance the effectiveness of the Board.  His 

reappointment will ensure continuity of the Board’s efforts to effectively oversee the 

practice of elevator repair and maintenance in Hawaii. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of the confirmation of 

Mr. Tsunemoto’s reappointment to the Board. 
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